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If you have anything you would like to       
include in future newsletters, please send to 
familykerslake@gmail.com or phone Rowena 
on 07808772197 (for another month only!)  

Hinderclay Little Ernie Winners 
for July 
1st  225 Mr N Allsworth 
2nd  1     Shirley Bishop 
3rd  75 Julia Kenyon 
4th  172 Julia Kenyon  
If you would like to support our Village 
Hall and have the chance to win cash 
prizes every month, please contact: 
Linda Aves on 01379 898512  

MRS ‘BERRY’ WINGFIELD – A short 
grave-side funeral will take place at St 
Mary’s on Tuesday 2 August at 12 noon.  
Berry will be laid to rest in the grave of 
her husband Frank.  The family have 
extended a welcome to attend to anyone 
who remembers Berry or Frank. 

HINDERCLAY PARISH COUNCIL 

At its Meeting in July, the Council resolved to 
make a grant of £100 to the Community 
Transport Bus; a proposal to donate £500 
having been defeated by 4 votes to 2.  
 

Amendments were made to the budget. 
 

It was unanimously resolved to appoint Mrs 
Jackie Pursehouse to the post of Parish Clerk 
with effect on 2 August, in place of Matt 
Larkin. 
 

The Planning Application for a bungalow near Bells 
Corner was supported. 
The next full Meeting will be on 8 September. 

HINDERCLAY COFFEE MORNING 
There will be no Coffee Morning  at 
Hinderclay Village Hall during the 
month of August. 
The next one will be September 
7th.  
Look forward to seeing everyone 
one then.   
Len Parsall 01379 898867 

Hinderclay Summer Fair 

A big THANK YOU to everyone who made 
the Summer Fair such a success. A grand 
total of £631.10 was raised.  The weather 
was glorious, the food was scrumptious and 
there was something for everyone on all the 
stalls and entertainment.  Our thanks also to 
those who donated prizes for the games and 
the raffle.  

1st Redgrave & Botesdale 
Brownies now meet at the village 
hall and would like to thank you all 
for welcoming us into the community. 
Recently we have enjoyed going for a 
local walk and taking part in the 
Church Flower Festival. Next term 
one of our annual activities is making 
Christmas cards for the residents of 
Farnish House but if you know of 
anyone in the village that would also 
like to receive a card from the girls 
please let me know.  
Thanks Clare  
(Tawny Owl)  
botesdalebrownies@hotmail.com  
01379 890709  

Aug/Sept 2022 Bin Collection 
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Botesdale PPG want Volunteers! 

The Botesdale Patient Participation Group 

now have a number of Patients who have 

come forward to assist with various roles 

in the volunteering schemes which are up 

and coming - for the Botesdale Health 

Centre. The volunteering undertaken is 

classified by the volunteers as ‘very 

interesting and varied’. If you would like to 

find out more and be added to this 

‘occasional volunteer assistance’ list, do 

please contact Janet Russell, Chair Patient 

Participation Group (PPG) on 07787148947 

or via BotesdalePPG@gmail.com. 

Janet will also be happy to give you more 

information about the PPG activities which 

are many and varied! 

Do you need help  
or support? 
 
These people are happy 
to help if they can! 

Karen  01379 898949 Roger  01379 890257 

Kate  01379 898562 Chris  07841 016384 

Ken  01379 898776 Rowena  07808 772197 

Richard  07939 241550 Julia  07931  327004 

Village Hall Bookings 

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30—7pm Contact Clare Brinkley 01379 890709 

Yoga: Wednesday mornings weekly 9—10.30am Contact Alyze 07542463363 

Coffee Morning: Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867 

Garden Club: Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact Val Forge 01379 898270   

Bingo: Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start. Future dates in newsletter and posters around the village 

Kenninghall Morris: Thursday evenings  7.30pm Contact Jackie Eaton 01379 652349 

GREEN FINGERS GARDEN CLUB 
For our August Meeting Green Fingers will be back 

in the Village Hall, on 17th August 2022 at 7.30pm 

having had superb visits to lovely and varied 

gardens in May, June and 

July. We will be holding our AGM (fairly brief) 

combined with our Summer Competition, to be 

judged by Anne Tweddle from Suffolk Plant 

Heritage, who will also be giving a presentation on 

Pruning.  

As always, there will be a raffle, plants for sale and 

refreshments. 

Contact Val Forge on 01379 898270  

BINGO – Do join us at the Village 

Hall on Friday 12 August for our Cash 

Bingo session. Doors open at 7 – eyes 

down at 7.30pm. 

Transport Needed? 

The Rickinghall & 

District Community 

Bus is available for 

hire.  Typical journeys 

nclude  shopping trips, health centre 

visits, dentist, optician, chiropodist, 

hospital appointments and visits. 50p 

per mile for the bus, not the 

person!  Door to door service, 

wheelchairs no problem. 

Please telephone Gordon on 01379 

897109 (24/7 ansaphone). 

Shaun Rackham will be running the London marathon in October, after finally getting a 
ballot place which allows him to run without having to raise thousands of pounds for a 
charity. He says “I am running though to raise funds for the Rainbow  ward (childrens 
ward) at west Suffolk hospital where my wife is the ward manager. I wondered if you 

could put a little bit in newsletter with my link so if anyone wanted to could sponsor me. You will 
often see us out running very early in the morning from our house on Hinderclay Road and 
around the local area.”  His link is https://tcslondonmarathon.enthuse.com/pf/shaun-rackham if 
you would like to sponsor him for this worthy cause.  

This year’s Suffolk Historic Churches Ride and 
Stride takes place on Saturday 10th September, with 
most churches and chapels opening between 9am and 
5pm. If you have never taken part before, the event is 
open to all and you can visit as many churches as you 
wish between the opening times. Refreshments are 
served at many venues and are free in Hinderclay. Any 
sponsorship raised is split equally between The Suffolk 
Historic Churches Trust and the other half goes directly 
to St Mary’s. Sponsorship forms and lists of 
churches open are available from Karen Calton, 
01379 898949 or karencalton@hotmail.co.uk.  

https://tcslondonmarathon.enthuse.com/pf/shaun-rackham

